REIMBURSEMENT AGREEMENT
FOR
CONSTRUCTION OF 16 INCH AGLER ROAD WATERLINE
AT TIM HORTONS

THE CITY OF GAHANNA, OHIO, hereinafter designated Party of the First Part, or
the City and TIM DONUT U.S. LIMITED, INC., hereinafter designated Party of the
Second Part, or Second Party.

Whereas the Party of the Second needs to relocate a portion of the waterline for the
project and whereas the Party of the First will need to replace the remaining piece
eventually. It is deemed hereby mutually beneficial to both parties to coordinate efforts.

The Party of the Second hereby agrees to construct the replacement of the 16 inch

waterline according to the plans and specifications. The Party of the First agrees to
reimburse the Party of the Second an amount of sewer not to exceed $33,634.

SIGNED this day of , 2003.

TIM DONUT U.S. LIMITED, INC. CITY OF GAHANNA

SIGNATURE OF SECOND PARTY MAYOR, CITY OF GAHANNA

ADDRESS

CITY/STATE/ZIP

APPROVED as to form this day of , 2003.

CITY ATTORNEY

EXHIBIT A



T.H.D. DONUT (DELAWARE), INC

4150 TULLER ROAD, SUITE 236, DUBLIN, OHIO 43017
TELEPHONE (614) 791-4200 . FAX (614) 791-4235

July 24, 2003

Mr. Karl Wetherholt, PE
City Engineer

City of Gahanna

200 South Hamilton Road
Gahanna, OH 43230

RE: 365 Agler Road - Water Line

Dear Karl:

I apologize for not sending you this sooner. In order to upgrade the waterline
running through our site, you suggested replacing it with “new” ductile iron

pipe. You said the city may be able to pay for the cost to do this work.

We have estimates ($33,634 - see attached) for installing 213" of 16” waterline,
along with required valves and hydrant, etc.

If you have questions or need anything further, please call me at 791-4211.
Sincerely,

The THD GROUP

Richard Sunkle

Construction Manager

C.C. Jerry Sarbaugh - RSI

Enclosures




